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ITEM 11 — NEW APPROACH FROM HEALTHWATCH ENGLAND
PERSPECTIVE (CM/04/14/11)

AB tabled a slide which illustrated how Healthwatch (England
and Local) should engage with the CQC’s new approach to
inspection.

Engagement took place in three phases: during registration and
surveillance; pre and during inspections; and the post
inspection and improvement journey.

She noted that Local Healthwatch engagement with the
inspection process had been patchy, as had CQC engagement
with some Local Healthwatch.



Healthwatch England has included an objective in its Business
Plan and budget to support Local Healthwatch develop capacity
and capability.

Board members acknowledged strong links with local
Healthwatch provided the CQC with an important link into the
community. AS commented that the diagram provided a good
illustration for hospital inspection but would like to see it
further developed for Adult Social Care. She suggested the
ongoing relationship between local Healthwatch and local
inspection teams and an appropriate exchange of information
is essential to enhance understanding of what the CQC is doing
at a local level.

It is also important for the CQC to consider how to feedback to
Local Healthwatch on the local health and social care economy.
SF also acknowledged it is important for primary care
inspectors to build a strong relationship with Local Healthwatch
teams. It was also agreed that it was important to reflect the
One CQC concept at a local level rather than a

separate relationship with each of the 3 inspection
directorates.



